
Airport Employment Growth District 
Secondary Plan Update

In November 2023, Council approved an update to the Transportation Master Plan for 
the Airport Employment Growth District. This new plan reflects current best practices 
and standards for the transportation network. To ensure that land use decisions for the 
Secondary Plan area are consistent with the approved Transportation Master Plan, the 
Secondary Plan must be updated. 

A review of the Natural Heritage System mapping within the Secondary Plan area is 
also underway, to ensure that the mapping reflects other approved studies. This review 
includes a refinement of the Natural Heritage System (minor additions and removals) 
based upon approved Environmental Impact Statements.

A Draft Official Plan Amendment will implement the proposed changes and is required 
to be approved by Council.
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What needs to be updated in the 
Secondary Plan?
•	 Updated mapping to show the new 

multi-modal transportation network
•	 Updated Transit Network mapping  
•	 Protection for future Priority Transit Use 

within City policies
•	 Updates to road width classifications 

and Right-of-Ways
•	 Functional Classification, Capacity, and 

Alignment changes

What’s next?
The process of updating the Secondary 
Plan has four phases. The City of 
Hamilton is currently in Phase Two, which 
will be followed by:
•	 July 2024: Consultation with Indigenous 

Nations
•	 Summer 2024: Draft the detailed 

Official Plan Amendment
•	 Fall 2024: Statutory public meeting 

at Planning Committee and final 
recommendation report
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Stay in the Loop!
Keep up to date on the Airport Employment Growth District 
Secondary Plan and opportunities to share your feedback. 

Scan this QR code or visit engage.hamilton.ca for more information. 
Staff contact: Neil Stoop – Senior Planner, Community Planning.  
Email: neil.stoop@hamilton.ca
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